Westphalia Township
Regular Meeting September 11, 2017
DRAFT MINUTES
119 S. Westphalia Street, Westphalia MI, 48894

Supervisor Trierweiler called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 7:05 pm.  Board members present were Trustee Pung, Trustee Fox, and Clerk Platte.  

Absent:		Treasurer Smith

Guests:  	Gary Hengesbach, Westphalia Builders
		Lori Pung, Plannedscapes
		Dave Pohl
		Pete Preston

A motion was made by Fox supported by Pung to accept the minutes of the August 2017 Motion carried.  

Trustee Pung presented the invoices to the board and made a motion to approve the invoices for payment as were read, seconded by Fox.  Also, Preston Assessing had turned in an invoice after financial statements were distributed but a check was cut for the amount of $1077.00 for August services.  This transaction was approved at this meeting as well.  Motion carried to pay all bills plus Preston Assessing.

Pete discussed there was a small problem with the land division between Alvin Feldpausch and Dan Wirth with a letter being sent out with incorrect macros placed on the letter.  Mr. Feldpausch discussed with Treasurer Smith who in turn contacted Mr. Preston to make this right.  Pete made the corrections and Mr. Feldpausch is okay now.  The deed was done in March 2017.   Pete also discussed they did 100 properties in August in annual inspections.  They sorted building permits and the field inspectors are collecting them as well when they are out.

Dave Pohl discussed that they are looking into tech connectivity which would be a dedicated line for the village, township, and schools which would be an internet secured line.  Ottawa County currently has this and Clinton County will be looking further into this.  This will be used for taxes, assessing information, etc.  $15,000.00 was approved for funds CMU digitizing.  This will be used for old county paperwork for the website.  Dave also mentioned that the Equalization Director will be retiring next May and that this is a level IV.    Mr. Pohl also disclosed to the board that there was a police vehicle that was involved in an accident Maple Rapids and 27.  The cruiser was totaled so Clinton County purchased a new cruiser as well as the equipment within the vehicle and a computer and printer for the vehicle as well.  Health care is at 1113%.  He reminded us that the clean community event will be taking place on September 30, 2017 at the Granger facility on Wood Street in Lansing.  There will be a charge for TVs and monitors.  In April this program took in 248.5 tons.

Lori Pung from Planscapes had a visual for us in regards to what plants, bushes, and trees she though would work around the new building.   She said she wasn’t given a lot of time for the drawing.  She said her company could do a spring/fall maintenance on the plants.  A motion was made by Trustee Pung and supported by Trustee Fox to have Planscapes proceed with the plan that was presented at the meeting as long as not to exceed $23,500.00.  

Gary Hengesbach, Westphalia Builders, discussed the below issues for the new building:
1) Need to get numbers for building that he said he would do since he knows the dimensions.  
2) Asphalt should be done by the end of this week.   Trustee Fox asked if the lines could hold off for at least 30 days.  Gary to ask the asphalt company. 
3) Placement of the handicap signs were discussed.
4) There is panic hardware on the door that leads into the office area from the outside.  The door that actually enters the building has panic hardware as well but it is not installed.  Gary wondered if we wanted that to be installed.  The board opted to not have that hardware placed on the inner door leading into the office area.
5) There are five keys made for all the doors with the exception of the entrance into the hall area.  He asked if that would be enough keys.  The door that enters into the hall area has 10 keys but are not to be duplicated.  He wondered if that would be enough for that door.  The board allowed all keys to be made as described.
6) The flooring should be done at the end of this week.

Supervisor Trierweiler asked if the board could move the November meeting from November 13, 2017 to November 20, 2017.  This was felt to be okay with the board.  

Clerk Platte briefly touched on the website for the Township.  The board viewed the website as in progress and liked what they have seen so far.  We agreed to proceed with the rest of the website design.  We would like to add a link under Parks/Recs a link to the Village of Westphalia as well as Clinton County.

Clerk Platte also entertained the talk in regards to the policy of the hall rental.  This was briefly discussed once again but will be put on hold until we have exact wording and a better idea of what we actually want to charge as well as policies for the use of the hall.

Clerk Platte discussed the new voting equipment.  This equipment will be maintained for year one through five but after that year six through ten will be the years we have to pay for the equipment and the maintenance.  We discussed that we would like to pay at year six.  A motion was made by Trustee Pung that we move to pay the equipment with the pricing at the per year option but not to advance pay for maintenance for year six through ten.  Supported by Fox.  Motion carried.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Fox and supported by Pung at  9:22 p.m.  Motion carried.

Our next meeting will be held October 9, 2017 @ 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted



Heather Platte, Clerk					Francis Trierweiler, Supervisor
